
 

 

We are deeply grateful you have attended the 2018 Chung Pyung Special Great 
Works Commemorating True Parents' Birthday and the 5th Anniversary of 
Foundation Day! 
 
Gi Seong Lee 
February 22, 2018 
 

 
 

The 2018 Chung Pyung Special Great Works Commemorating True Parents' Birthday and the 5th 

Anniversary of Foundation Day, was successfully held on 1.5-7 by the heavenly calendar in the 5th year 

of Cheon Il Guk (Feb. 20-22, 2018). A total of around 30,000 people from 79 nations attended. 

 

The Special Great Works was held with the abundant love of True Mother on the victorious foundation of 

the 5th Anniversary of the Universal Seongwha Festival of Rev. Sun Myung Moon, the True Parent of 

Heaven Earth and Humankind. This ceremony was hosted together with the unity of the True Cain and 

Abel, Heung-jin nim and Hyo-jin nim. 

 

Including the Celebration of True Parents' Birthday and Hyojeong Cultural Festival, and the Rally for the 

Hopeful March Forward for a Heavenly Korea with True Parents, the main programs for the three days 

were as follows: 

* Opening Prayer for the Victory of the Special Great Works 

* Special Removal of Evil Spirits (2-3 times daily) 

* Address by International President Sun Jin Moon 

* Fulfillment of Wishes Prayer (together with members) 

* Celebration of True Parents' Birthday and Hyojeong Cultural Festival 

* Ancestor Liberation of 1-322 generations and Ancestor Blessing of 1-315 generations 

* Rally for the Hopeful March Forward for a Heavenly Korea 

* Holy Ground Pilgrimage 

* Victory Prayer of Gratitude to complete and offer up all of the events to Heaven 

 

In particular, the Celebration of True Parents' Birthday was held at 9:30 am on the second day of the 

Great Works at the CheongShim Peace World Center. Approximately 200 former and present chairmen of 

congress and lawmakers attended this event. Some 200 Christian, Islamic, Buddhist, and Hindu leaders 

and leaders in diplomacy, education, culture, and NGOs attended as well. There were a total of 30,000 

participants from the USA, Japan, Canada, Italy, the Netherlands, the United Kingdom, France, Russia, 

Ukraine, Israel, Jordan, India, Australia, Cambodia, Nepal, Taiwan, Brazil, Argentina, Peru, Paraguay, 

Kenya, Liberia, Zambia and Togo who attended the event. 

 

Each member from around the world made their own determination with hyojeong (a filial heart for 

Heaven) with a new start for the victory of heavenly tribal messiahship and vision 2020. It was such a 

precious moment that we could become united as one with True Parents' heart at that moment. 

 

The 2018 Rally for the Hopeful March Forward for a Heavenly Korea for the Inheritance of Heavenly 

Fortune was held at 10:30 am on the third day (Feb. 22) of the Great Works with True Parents. Those in 

attendance included International President Sun Jin Moon; President of WFWPI, Yeon-ah Moon; 

President of Family Federation for a Heavenly Korea, Gi-seong Lee; Korea UPF President, Gwang-seok 

Song; and President of Korea International Association of Youth and Students for Peace, Hyeon-yeong 



 

 

Lee. There also were tens of thousands of participants gathered at the CheongShim Peace World Center, 

including leaders from other fields, blessed families and ambassadors for peace. 

 

 
 

The Rally for the Hopeful March Forward for a Heavenly Korea began with offering Wish Fulfillment 

Papers and chanyang yeoksa under the theme, 'Let us walk the path of hyojeong with divine spirit and 

truth.' Many participants gathered to do chanyang from around the world. With sincere hope for the 

substantial works of the Holy Spirit, they sang the song, 'Grace of Holy Garden' in unison, to the sound of 

a drum and keyboard passionately filling the huge World Center. 

 

 
 

Chung Pyung Heaven and Earth Training Center will do its best so as to provide refuge to all visiting 

members. We sincerely pray that abundant blessings and heavenly fortune from our Heavenly Parent and 

True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind will be bestowed to you and your family. Thank you once 

again. 

 

Written on 1.7 by the heavenly calendar in the 6th Year of Cheon Il Guk (February 22, 2018) 

Chung Pyung Heavenly and Earth Training Center 


